Advice during COVID-19

Advice for Childminding settings

As childminding services begin to return to normal,
it is important for babies, toddlers and children that
child-centeredness continues to be the basis for
how we develop our response for children. When
all the child’s most important adults—parents and
childminders—work together, going to childcare
can be a positive experience for everyone.

It is important that we all continue to work very
hard to ensure safe operating of Early Learning

and Care (ELC) and School-Age Childcare (SAC) for
childminders, children and their families.

Here’s what we need
to know to keep
everyone safe:

and hygiene practice
— is important for all
children.

Talk to and support children to wash their hands
regularly.

Talk to and support children so they know to ask for
and use a tissue to cover coughs

or sneezes or to cough or sneeze into their elbow.

Operation of
Play-pods
Children are not required to practice

physical distancing in Childminding settings
but should be organised into play-pods.

A Childminder and the children they mind are viewed as a
natural play-pod i.e. a closed group of children and a carer
who learn and play together.

Play-pods support testing and contact tracing.

Face coverings

Children in settings are not required to use
face coverings.

Childminders are generally not required to use
face coverings when caring for children.

If a child has symptoms of Covid-19 and the service has
arranged for them to be collected, the adult who waits with
them will wear a surgical mask.

Parents are asked to wear a face covering if entering the
home or during drop off or collection where social distancing
cannot be observed.
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